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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

6th January 2017
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Welcome back 

Happy New Year to you all - wishing you all a healthy and prosperous 2017!

Theatre visit Reminder

Years 1 – 6 will visit the Theatre Royal Newcastle on Wednesday 11 January to see Cinderella.   The children will leave school at 1.15pm and return at approximately 5pm traffic permitting.  If your child goes home for lunch, please ensure that he/she returns promptly for 1pm to allow time for registration.
The children will be expected to wear their normal school uniform.

Children are allowed to bring a small amount of sweets, but please note drinks are not permitted.

Parent planner 

This term’s parent planner will be with you next week via the website or, should you need it a paper copy can be picked up from the office from Monday.
PICs Meeting (Parental Involvment Committee)
The next PICs meeting will be held on Monday 23 January please feel free to use our PICs email address if you would like to send us anything to add on to the agenda – portobellopics@gateshead.gov.uk.
Lates

Good punctuality to both lessons and to school leads to higher levels of achievement within the classroom. We have a duty to ensure that every pupil in our school understands the importance of punctuality. If a pupil is 5 minutes late 3 times a week, this equates to 10 hours of education missed in a year, 50 hours over a school lifetime. 

We recognise that parents / carers play a vital role, and have a legal responsibility to ensure good punctuality and we aim to identify, investigate and work in partnership with parents / carers, children and other agencies to resolve punctuality problems. 
As of today we have opened a late register for children who miss lining up in the yard with their peers, at 8.50am and enter through the main entrance.  Should your child regularly be late we will contact you to try to make improvements.  Thank you in advance for your support in this matter.  
Online Gaming and Social Media 
There is a lot of pressure from media and peers for children to be involved in online gaming through Xbox and Playstaions etc.  We understand that many children have games as top of their wish lists.  Please take heed of the recommended age indicated on these games, they are there to keep your child safe from topics they are not yet old enough to understand.  Further advice can be found at https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/ This website gives advice on how to set up parental controls but also in talking to your child about their online activiites.
As children get older they are more likely to be exposed to social media such as Snap Chat, Instagram, Facebook and Musical.ly.  Please talk to your children about what they are saying and doing online if they access these apps.  We have regular online safety sessions at school, and although the children can explain to us safe and unsafe activities, in the real world they can get easily drawn into inappropriate conversations with friends and strangers. 

Coffee Morning/Drop in session with Mrs Huntley

Mrs H offers a coffee morning/parent drop in session every 2nd Friday 9-10am. The sessions give you the opportuntiy to have a chat and a cuppa with other parent/carers.  All welcome!
Dates for your diary:
Wednesday 11 Jan Yrs 1 – 6 to Theatre Royal
Friday 13 January 9am Mrs Huntley’s Coffee morning/Drop in session – all welcome
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